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The Health and Social Security Scrutiny Panel is pleased to have concluded its review into the 

Long-Term Care Scheme. Our adviser considered the scheme to be amongst the best internationally 

in terms of the balance of responsibility between government and citizens and commented that the 

States of Jersey was to be congratulated on the foresight, political will and expertise that was 

brought to bear in the creation of the Scheme. Although there were teething problems and delays 

at the outset, we found that most of these are now resolved and the care needs of many Islanders 

are being met through the Scheme. 

 

However the Scheme is complex and not always easy to understand. We have made some 

recommendations which we hope will assist understanding and simplify administration.  

 

We are grateful to the members of the public and organisations who contributed to our review and 

we have made various recommendations which we feel would improve the Scheme as it approaches 

its fifth year of operation. In this statement I would like to highlight two areas of importance which 

our report commented upon.  

 

Firstly, respite provision must be improved if we are to avoid a crisis in care. Carers make a huge 

contribution to society by providing unpaid care and support to family members, often at a cost to 

their own health or wellbeing. They need and deserve adequate respite opportunities to enable them 

to continue with the care they give. From the evidence we heard, that is a problem, particularly in 

urgent or unplanned situations. 

 

Secondly, it is clear that the Scheme provides for two distinct groups: on the one hand, older persons 

needing care due to frailty; on the other hand, those who are born with or develop long-term 

conditions. The needs of the latter group are different. They wish to live their lives within the 

community accessing social activities and developing social bonds. Providing a means to pay a 

carer does not fully answer these needs and we recommend that Ministers should reconsider how 

the Scheme can best meet the needs of this group.   

 

We were greatly assisted by our two advisers. Professor Malcolm Johnson who has made a lifelong 

study of the issues around an ageing population and provided Panel members with great insight. 

Secondly, BWCI, an actuarial consultancy firm, which looked at the financial sustainability of the 

Scheme. Their reports make for interesting reading and we commend them to members. 

 

 


